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Board of Trustees Meeting



January 8, 2004


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS – SELDEN, NEW YORK

JANUARY 8, 2004

The meeting was held on Thursday, January 8, 2004, at 8:30 a.m., at the Ammerman Campus in Selden, New York.


Present:



Michael V. Hollander

Trustee/Chair



M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee/Vice Chair



William D. Moore

Trustee/Secretary



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee



George Kane


Trustee



Dennis McCarthy

Trustee



Jim Morgo


Trustee



Frank C. Trotta

Trustee



Mary Lou Araneo

V.P. for Institutional Advancement



James Canniff


V.P. for Academic & Campus Affairs



George Gatta


V.P. for Workforce Development



Steven Schrier


V.P. for Legal, Planning & Infor. Services



Charles Stein


V.P. for Business & Financial Affairs



Michael Weissberg

V.P. for Student Affairs



Joanne Braxton

Executive Dean, Western Campus



William Connors

Executive Dean, Eastern Campus



John Pryputniewicz

Executive Dean, Ammerman Campus


Absent:



Kevin S. Law


Trustee



Kevin McGann

Student Trustee


Guest:




Preston Pulliams, Vice Chancellor for Community Colleges



Dona Bulluck, Senior Associate Vice Chancellor and Executive Director 



of State Relations 



Fran Siems, Legislative Aide to Joseph Caracappa



Rick Brand, Newsday



Matthew Pachman, Esq.
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

* * * * * * * * *

Dr. M. Vicki Wacksman, Vice Chair, informed the Board and members of the college community of her resignation.  She informed the Board that it has been an honor to have been appointed to the Board, serving twelve years.  She will miss participating on the Board and that the college can always count on her for support. Dr. Wacksman’s appointment ended in June and she has informed the governor that she would be unable to continue to serve another term due to her relocating to Florida.  

* * * * * * * * *

The following resolutions No. 2004.1 through 2004.5, were duly moved, seconded and approved unanimously.  

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.1 
WHEREAS, the County requires that existing titles in the classification and salary plan be abolished to allow for new titles established by the Board to be assigned specification numbers and

WHEREAS, the following titles are not being used in the 03-04 budget, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following titles are abolished and the specification numbers assigned to these titles be made available to be assigned to new titles:



9099
Administrative Director Academic Budget



9112
Associate Dean Faculty Curriculum



9117
Assistant Dean Faculty Programmatic Coordination



9123
Assistant Dean for Library Tech Services 



9124
Assistant Dean  Faculty Instructional Support



9130
Campus Coordinator Bilingual Studies



9139
Campus Registrar



9145
Director of Enrollment Information and Scheduling



9148
Director of Enrollment Management










(Cont’d)

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.1 (Cont’d)


9157
President Designate



9171
Assistant Dean Academic Programs



9177
Executive Dean of Financial Affairs



9184
Assistant Director of Business Affairs



9187
Assistant Dean of Students



9189
Assistant Vice President for Employee Resources

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.2 

WHEREAS, the President and Vice President of Student Affairs recommend that the position of Assistant Director of Counseling and Special Services be created in the 2003-2004 budget, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the position of Assistant Director of Counseling and Special Services be established in the 2003-2004 Operating Budget and the position description (Attachment I) is hereby approved, and be it further

RESOLVED, that a request be made to the Chancellor of State University of NewYork to approve this title in the professional service, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the County be requested to assign Specification # 9112 to the title of Assistant Director of Counseling and Special Services.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.3   

WHEREAS, the 2003-2004 College operating budget provides $156,820, including indirect costs, for an Adult Basic Education and Literacy Services grant, and

WHEREAS, the award has been increased by $59,003, bringing the total amount of the grant award to $215,823, including indirect costs, and

WHEREAS, matching funds are not required, be it therefore 



















(Cont’d)

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.3 (Cont’d)

RESOLVED, that the 2003-2004 College budget be amended to reflect the award increase in the amount of $59,003, including indirect costs, for the Adult Basic Education and Literacy Services Program, and the College president or her designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Nina Leonhardt

Note:         One full-time Clerk Typist 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2004.4 

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the president recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment II are hereby approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2003.5 

WHEREAS, The Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity & Human Understanding, Inc. (“HDHU”) has been established by this Board as an independent entity to organize programs and exhibitions utilizing the collection of Holocaust memorabilia that had been donated to the College, and










(Cont’d)

RESOLUTION NO. 2003.5 (Cont’d)

WHEREAS, the terms of the relationship with HDHU needs to be expressed in an agreement, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the annexed agreement (Attachment III) between the College and HDHU is hereby approved, and the Secretary of the Board is authorized to execute the necessary documentation.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The minutes of December 11, 2003 were approved. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Motion to recess Board of Trustees Meeting approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting of the Board of Trustees was reopened.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Chairperson’s Report
Michael V. Hollander addressed the Board in reference to the benefits for exempts.  He advised the Board that he is waiting for comments from Jeff Tempera of Labor Relations in reference to the benefits and as soon as we get those comments, President Pippins will submit a document to the Board for review for finalization of the benefit package.
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Roundtable:

Frank C. Trotta requested the status of the naming rights of the Field House.  Discussion ensued with Mary Lou Araneo, Vice President of Institutional Research, and Michael Hollander requested that we reexamine the process and submit a report.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

President’s Remarks:

Dr. Shirley Pippins addressed the Board and referred to the topic of discussion at the last Board meeting, the role of the Board, and in that regard, discussed the following documents:

1. Role of the Board (Section 604.4 of the SUNY Code)

2. Board Process

3. Strategic Planning

4. Distance Education

5. Transition Team

6. Issues List

Mr. Hollander requested Dr. Pippins to prepare a resolution that amends our bylaws to describe our Board governance through a committee structure.
Michael Hollander requested that a note be sent to the Board, when Dr. Pippins is set on committees, asking the trustees the committees they would like to serve on.

Dr. Pippins discussed the document entitled “Transition Team”  and advised the Board that this document shows the work that the College is doing in support of economic and workforce development in the County.

The next item Dr. Pippins discussed was a draft advertisement, public notice for the downtown educational center.  This document shows the College moving forward on the issue of taking services to downtown areas. 

George Gatta, Vice President for Workforce and Development advised the Board that we are looking to lease space in downtown areas that we are going to rent and he advised the Board of selection criteria, program objective, and funding options.
Dr. Pippins requested that the Board submit any comments in reference to the RFP for downtown campuses by next Wednesday to Dr. James Canniff, Vice President for Academic and Campus Affairs, and George Gatta, Vice President for Workforce and Economic Development.

Dr. Pippins addressed the Board in reference to the “white paper” on exempt salaries and asked the Board to get back to Vice President Mary Lou Araneo by next Monday on any additional comments or suggestions.

Michael Hollander advised that our next step is that we would put the change in salary grades for exempts in our budget.  Dr. Pippins advised she will prepare information for the Board for consideration in preparation of the budget.  

Discussion ensued in reference to the authority of the Board to set salary and the importance of resolving the authority of the Board.  

Dr. Pippins will submit an assessment of her first 100 days and announce some direction for the college.  Dr. Pippins discussed the Honors Program, special status for students with significant developmental needs, continuance of late registration and ID card requirements.  

Dr. Pippins asked the Board to save April 18 as it is the day of Holocaust remembrance.  She advised the Board that April 18th will be a major event on the campus 

Dr. Pippins announced that the foundation dinner dance is March 26th and that we have two honorees, Kevin Rooney & John Gallagher, and another person is under consideration.

Dr. Pippins distributed a request by the County Executive for suggestions for the Legislature’s agenda and requested any feedback by Monday.  She advised the Board that she is requesting that the State give us full funding for and increase the amount of funding per FTD and support for workforce development from SUNY and New York State in terms of funding

* * * * * * * * * *

Pending Issues:

1. JFA Building – Charles Stein, Vice President of Business Affairs updated the Board in reference to this issue.  He has been in touch with Fred Pollert who is the Deputy County Executive regarding budget and finance – Fred will be checking with the County Executive. RFPs have gone out with dual track – one is to provide us with a proposal for us to lease the facilities, and a second proposal if there was a purchase involved.  Discussion ensued as to whether or not IDA could be utilized should the County not be in a position to support the purchase.

Vice President Stein thanked the County for its support in a local area network upgrade.

Finance Report

Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs submitted the finance report to the Board and advised that the projections are $105,000 under budget for the expenditures and $315,000 over budget for revenue and that the business office is monitoring adjunct and overload lines.  Discussion followed on the increased cost of part-time faculty.
* * * * * * * * * *

Trustee Jerry Kane complimented Vice President Charles Stein for an interoffice memorandum praising Paul Cooper for having saved the College about a quarter of a million dollars in the last three years, and projecting another $100,000 next year.

* * * * * * * * *

The next pending issue, cell towers, was discussed by Steve Schrier, Vice President for Legal Information/Services.  Dr. Pippins requested additional research and there was a motion to table.

The next pending issue was on articulation agreements and a handout was distributed.  Mr. Hollander requested that the Board review it and if need be, discuss it at the next meeting.  

* * * * * * * * *

Charles Stein, Vice President of Business & Financial Affairs distributed a document on capital projects under consideration.
* * * * * * * * *

Chair Michael V. Hollander requested that the Board adjourn to executive session to discuss legal matters and an individual personnel matter. (10:20 a.m.)

* * * * * * * * *

The Board returned to public session at 12:30.m.

* * * * * * * * *

A motion was made to adjourn at 12:35 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *

The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Monday, February 23, 2004, at 8:30 a.m., in the Alumni Room, in the Brookhaven Gymnasium, at the Ammerman Campus in Selden.

 * * * * * * * * * *


Respectfully submitted,


William D. Moore


Secretary
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